
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

MONDAY DECEMBER 17, 2018 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:04 p.m. Chairman Kim Ritschel called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman Kim Ritschel, Jill Kelly

Absent: 

None

Also Present:

Jackie Andrew, Trustee Liaison 




Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the August 20, 2018 Parks and Recreation Commission meeting

The Minutes of the August 20, 2018 Parks and Recreation Commission (“PRC”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Motion: Jill Kelly moved to approve the Minutes of the August 20, 2018 PRC meeting; seconded by Chairman Kim Ritschel.
Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Chairman Ritschel declared the Minutes of the August 20, 2018 PRC meeting approved and put on file. 

3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment.
4.         Discuss events calendar for 2019
Chairman Ritschel welcomed new PRC Commission member, Jill Kelly. Chairman Ritschel stated that she has confirmed all vendors for the 2019 Fall Fest. It was a general consensus of the PRC to hold the Fall Fest on Saturday October 12th, the Winter Fest on December 7th, and the summer concerts on the second Saturday of June, July, and August. 
Chairman Ritschel indicated that all the Winter Fest vendors have confirmed that they will be available for the 2019 fest. She mentioned that she is inquiring about contracting animals or sled dogs for the Winter Fest. Chairman Ritschel stated that she will contact the bands for summer concerts to confirm their availability for the 2019 concert dates. She noted that Polar Bear Ice Cream vendor is booked for the summer concerts.
5.
Review Parks & Recreation Commission budget and potential new projects

Chairman Ritschel stated that the PRC has expended roughly $15,000 of the $35,000 PRC Budget. She indicated that down payments to the 2019 event vendors will be disbursed from the 2018 fiscal year PRC budget. She stated that there is approximately $48,000 in park impact fees that can potentially be utilized for park improvements/projects.  
6.
Old Business/New Business

There was no old or new business.

7.
Adjournment

Motion:  Jill Kelly moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Chairman Kim Ritschel
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 7:35 p.m. Chairman Kim Ritschel declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the PRC meeting held May 20, 2019
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres
Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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